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Tū mai tōku maunga ko Pōkākā 

E rere atu nei te awa o Wairoa 

Riporipo tau ana ki te awa o ngā Rangatira 

Tiro kau atu ki te pā o Kororipo 

Raro nei i te mana o ngā tupuna 

Ko Hongi, ko Rewa, ko Tāreha 

Te marae ko Te Pou o Manakō 

Te kura ko Te Kerikeri 

Tīhewa mauri ora 

 

Standing majestically is my mountain Pōkākā 

Where the stream of Te Wairoa flows down 

Entering into the river of chiefs 

Swirling at the base of Kororipo Pā 

The ancestral fortress of Ngāpuhi 

Immortalised by Hongi, Rewa and Tāreha 

Our marae is Te Pou o Manakō 

Embraced by the school of Te Kerikeri 

Behold, the essential life force 

 

 

 

 

GRECIAN SENIOR BALL 2025 
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Principal’s Message 

Kia ora koutou, 
 
As we approach the end of Term 3 and the worst of winter weather is hopefully behind us, there's a 
palpable sense of energy and purpose throughout the school.  By way of example our recent School 
Science Fair has shown us all what’s possible when we get stuck in, work with focus and apply 
ourselves. As a result, we enjoyed another impressive showing at the Far North Regional Science and 
Technology Fair with some outstanding results.  Well done to all our students who were selected to 
represent us at the Regional Science Fair, and congratulations to all our winners.   
 
We are also celebrating our success in the Performing Arts, with a very successful School Music Concert 
recently, and a highly entertaining Year 10 Drama performance.  And significantly at the weekend our 
performers won 7 out of the 10 awards and the overall Prize in the Regional 48 Hour Dare to Devise 
Competition.  This is our first time winning this competition, and I know there’s more success to come. 
 
Our Year Level Speech Competitions were outstanding, and congratulations to all our finalists and our 
Year Level winners.  The standard of speeches presented this year was exceptional.  Congratulations to 
Craig Wilson in Year 12 who was awarded the Jock Hodgson Memorial Trophy.  Our thanks as always 
to the Rotary Club of Kerikeri for their support and commitment to our annual Speech Competition.   
 
This week, we send our best wishes to the many student athletes representing Kerikeri High School at 
various Winter Tournaments across the North Island, from New Plymouth to Whangarei and Auckland. 
Next week, our Year 7 and 8 teams will head to the AIMS Games in Tauranga. We know our students 
will represent us with pride, both in their performance and their sportsmanship. Our thanks to all the 
coaches, managers, staff and parents who make these opportunities possible. 
 
For our senior students in Years 11, 12 and 13, the focus now shifts to preparation for the upcoming mock 
examinations in Weeks 8 and 9. These exams are a crucial dress rehearsal for the NCEA externals. They  
are a valuable opportunity not only to test knowledge and understanding but also to establish effective study 
and revision habits. I encourage every student to use this time to reflect on what works best for them: when  
do you focus best—morning or evening? Do you revise better with or without quiet music? Experiment now  
to find the routine and good working habits that will help you achieve your best results. 
 
Our students in Year 10 will be sitting their Literacy and Numeracy Common Assessment Activities in 
Weeks 8 and 9.  These assessments are part of the NCEA framework and are intended to ensure that 
students have the essential reading, writing and mathematical skills to be successful in NCEA and 
beyond. 
 
Finally, I want to extend a sincere thank you to our current Board of Trustees members for their 
dedicated governance and service, hard work and commitment to Kerikeri High School over the past 
three years. Their guidance and support are invaluable to our school community. As their three-year term 
comes to an end, voting is now underway for the next three-year Board of Trustees cycle. I urge all 
parents to read the candidate statements and take this important opportunity to have your voice heard by 
casting your vote. 
 
Nga mihi, 

 
 
 
 
 

Mike Clent 
Principal 



 

PO Box 92, Kerikeri 0245  |  Telephone +64 9 407 8916  |  enquiries@kerikerihigh.ac.nz  |  www.kerikerihigh.ac.nz  3 

Kerikeri High School Newsletter  |  Tuesday 26 August 2025  |  Term 3 Number 10 

Student Achievements 
 
Congratulations to Te Pou o Manakō who 
performed at Tōkihi ki Tua, Te Tai Tokerau 
Secondary School Kapa Haka Regionals at Papa 
Hawaiiki, Kaikohe earlier this month. Our roopū 
dedicated themselves to preparing for this event, 
committing many many hours to practices leading 
up to their performance.  
Te Pou o Manakō  placed 2nd equal for Te Reo. 

Ātahikoia Smith (Year 13) placed 2nd equal for 

Kaitātaki tāne. 

Te Pou o Manakō placed 4th overall (1st, 2nd, 3rd 

placings were all Kura Kaupapa Māori), so we were 

first out of all the Kura Auraki – Mainstream 

Schools. 

A huge mihi to the teachers and tutors, plus all the 

whānau, hapū and kaiako who gave their support 

throughout the whole campaign. 

Here is the link to our roopu’s performance: Te Pou 

o Manakō 

 
Congratulations to the Kerikeri High School 1st XI 
Football Team who remained undefeated in the 
Northland Secondary Schools’ Midweek 
Tournament and won the final against Whangārei 
Boys High School, making them this season’s 
champions.  

 
 
Congratulations to the following students who were 
placed in the School’s Speech Finals. 
 

Year 7 

1st: Amiya-Lee Arama 

2nd: Jacob Cook 

3rd: Ellie Sturge 

 

Year 8 

1st: Kiki Shimozono-Reid 

2nd: Winter Ozjacaia 

3rd: Elsie-Rose Fossett 

 

Year 9 

1st: Laylah Inverarity 

2nd: Felix Larson 

3rd: Siena Ripohau 

 

Year 10 

1st: Alex Wilson-Jones 

2nd: Swara Kharche 

3rd: Sophia Ibbotson 

 

Year 11 

1st: Pippa Sager 

2nd: Ikaroa Kingi 

3rd: Maddi Weight 

 

Year 12 

1st: Craig Wilson 

2nd: Nate Brewer 

3rd: Isabelle Cannon 

https://tehiku.nz/te-hiku-radio/tokihi-ki-tua-2025/54286/te-pou-o-manako
https://tehiku.nz/te-hiku-radio/tokihi-ki-tua-2025/54286/te-pou-o-manako
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Year 13 

1st: Ella Wade 

2nd: Freddy Jarman 

3rd: Hayley Bloch-Jorgensen 

 

 

Congratulations to Craig Wilson (Year 12) who 
was the winner of the Rotary Speech Competition. 
 
 
Congratulations to our Deputy Head Boy Kosta 

Silich who has been selected as a Finalist in the 

National Rockquest Solo/Duo Competition. He will 

join six other competitors from around the country 

in Auckland for the event on September 11th.  

Kosta was also chosen as a finalist in the Play it 

Strange: Peace Song competition and will record 

his song ‘Take Me Back’ at Roundhead Studio later 

this year to be included on their album release. 

Kosta is also a finalist in their main Play it Strange 

Song Writing competition with his song 'Easy Lovin’ 

which will also be recorded courtesy of the Play it 

Strange Foundation. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Congratulations to all the Year 12 and 13 Business 
Management students who attended the Young 
Enterprise Trade Fair at the Packhouse Market on 
17th August.  It was an exceptional Trade Fair with 
70 YES student business from around the region 
attending, including 20 from Kerikeri High School. 
All the students involved did an amazing job 
creating inviting stalls and talking to all the 

customers that came along to support the event 
despite some wet weather. 
 
Ben Burges (Year 13) was placed 3rd place for his 
business ‘Foto Lab’. Ben has built a photo booth 
that allows users an opportunity to experience a 
traditional ‘photo booth’. Year 12 students Whitiora 
Brady-Brown and Kauri Hoani were voted 2nd 
Best Stall by the shoppers at the market in the 
People’s Choice Award. Their business, ‘Kumika’, 
sells kawakawa and kūmarahau gummies that use 
rongoā Māori to help with immunity and winter 
coughs and colds. Lucy Davidson (Year 13) was 
recognised individually for Outstanding Customer 
Service. She is part of a business, ‘Tidy Trips’, that 
creates car bins from recycled materials. 
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Congratulations to Kerikeri High School’s 

Premier 1 Pōkaka Team who came 1st in the 

Northland Secondary Schools Sports Association 

Netball Championship and the Kerikeri High 

School Premier 2 Te Wairoa Team who came 1st 

in the Cup competition. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to all our Kerikeri High School 

Netballers and a huge thank you to all the coaches, 

umpires, and supporters who helped ensure our 

Netballers had a wonderful season. 

 

The following are results from the Finals for Round 

2 played at the Kerikeri Netball Centre.  

 

Kerikeri High School's Premier Netball Team 

Pōkaka went into the Premier Final's game 

undefeated in Round 2. Playing against a strong 

Bay of Islands College team, our Premier Team 

placed second (30 vs 35). 

Our Premier 2 Team Te Wairoa, made up of Year 

10 - 12 students, played in the Premier 2 Final 

against a Penekahi Netball Centre team, coming 

second in a nail-biter game (32 vs 31). 

In the A2 Grade Finals our Year 9A Team Toa 

played against a Bay of Islands College team, 

coming second (30 vs 18). 

In the B1 Finals, Kerikeri High School Tui played 

against a Penekahi Netball Centre team, coming 

second (33 vs 29). 

Congratulations to the Kerikeri High School Year 

10 Kotuku Team that played in the B2 Grade Final 

against a Kaeo Netball Club team, winning 26 vs 

21. This made them the B2 Grade champions for 

the season. 

Also playing in the B2 Grade Final was the Kerikeri 

High School Kereru Team playing against a 

Springbank School team, coming in third place (17 

vs 3). 

 

The following results are from the 2025 season at 

the Kerikeri Netball Centre. 

 

Senior Awards 

Presidents Cup Winner 

Premier 1 Division - 1st KKHS Premier 1 Pokaka 

A1 Division - 1st KKHS Mahi Kuri 

B2 Division - 1st KKHS 9 - 2 Kea 

 

Round 1  

Premier 2 Division - 1st KKHS Premier 2 Te Wairoa 

B2 Division - 2nd KKHS 9 Kereru 

 

Championship Round  

Premier 1 Division - 2nd KKHS Premier 1 Pokaka 

Premier 2 Division - 2nd KKHS Premier 2 Te 

Wairoa 

A2 Division - 2nd KKHS 9 - 1 Toa 

B1 Division - 2nd KKHS Tui 

B2 Division - 1st KKHS 10 - 2 Kotuku 

 

Individual Awards  

Most Contributing Junior Player- Shyla Atkinson 

(Year 11), Orla Hill (Year 11) and Stella Lumkong 

(Year 11) 

Most Outstanding Junior Player- Heavenly Holmes 

(Year 9) 

Most Outstanding Intermediate Player- Jessie 

Davis (Year 12) 
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Junior Awards 

Presidents Cup  

Division 1 - 1st KKHS Ruby 

Division 2 - 1st KKHS Emeralds 

Division 3 - 1st KKHS Fern 

 

Championship Round Winner and Runner Up  

Division 1 - 1st KKHS Ruby 

Division 2 - 1st KKHS Emeralds 

Division 3 - 1st KKHS Nikau 

Division 3 - 2nd KKHS Rimu 

 

Individual Awards 

Junior Year 7/8 Individual Junior Sportsmanship 

Trophy - Harlow Vlaardingerbroeks (Year 8) 

Junior Year 7/8 Best All-Round Player - Ayla 

McLean (Year 8) 

Junior Year 7/8 Most Outstanding Junior Player - 

Leila Atkinson-Couling (Year 8) 

 

 

Kerikeri High School was proudly represented at 

the Northland Mathex Competition in Whangārei by 

eight teams across Years 7 -10. Congratulations to 

our Year 10 Team Sam Barker, Jaxon Hendrikse, 

Finn Hofer and Swara Kharche who came 1st and 

to our Year 9 Team Henry Craven, Alexander 

Fox, Jack Lin and William Yuan who came 2nd. 

  

Sporting Roundup 

Year 13 

Our Head Girl Te Kauru Armstrong Kingi has 

been selected for the 2025 Northland 

Representative U18 Girls Rugby Squad. 

 

Year 12  

Peyton Baker competed in the WSB World Finals - 

Street Dance with 'Varsity Crew'. They placed 4th 

in their division. 

 

 

Jessie Davis and her crew Team Tiare came 2nd 

in the 16km W6 Race at the 2025 World Waka 

Ama Distance Championships in Brazil receiving 

silver medals. 

 

Kaia Derbyshire competed in the New Zealand 

Māori National Volleyball champs playing for both 

U18 Aotearoa Māori Poirewa (AMP) Team and for 

U16 AMP Team where she was named Captain. 

The U18 team won the National Champs and her 

U16 team placed 3rd. Kaia competed in Canada 

with her U18 AMP Team, placing 3rd in the All 

Nations’ Tournament. 

 

Year 11 

Lilah Smith has been invited to travel to 

Queensland as a playing squad member for the 

Northland Auckland Football U16 Representative 

Team that will compete at the State of Origin Cup. 

 

Year 10 

Tamati Bruce has been selected for the 2025 

Northland Representative U16 Boys Rugby Squad. 

 

Year 7 

Levi Wood was selected for the New Zealand 

Oceania championship team for in-line hockey, 

competing against Australia and his team ‘Kiwi 

Blacks’ came 1st. Levi won the MVP Award, and 

was selected for the Oceania Team to compete in 

the USA July 2026. 

Honours Nominations 

Nominations for Kerikeri High School Honours 

across the Four Cornerstones – Academic, 

Sporting, Cultural, and Leadership are currently 

being accepted. The deadline for nominations is 

Friday 12 September. 

The Honours Criteria and Nomination Form can be 

found on our website. 

https://www.kerikerihigh.ac.nz/sites/default/files/file/KKHSHonoursCriteria_0.pdf
https://www.kerikerihigh.ac.nz/sites/default/files/file/Honours_Nomination_Form.pdf
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Voting Reminder for Board of 
Trustees Election 

Voting is currently open for the election of six 
Parent Trustees to the Kerikeri High School Board 
of Trustees. Election Pilot has been appointed as 
the Returning Officer for this election and eligible 
parents and caregivers have been sent voting 
instructions by Election Pilot. 
 
If you have any questions about the election 
process, please contact the Returning Officer 
directly on 0800 VOTENZ (0800 868 369) or 
election@electionpilot.nz. 
 
Voting closes at 4.00pm on 10 September 2025. 

Student Trustee Election 

Nominations for Student Trustee on the Kerikeri 
High School Board of Trustees open on 
Wednesday 27 August. Voting opens for eligible 
Year 9 – 13 students on Monday 8 September. 
 
Eligible students will be sent instructions and voting 
information to their student emails from Election 
Pilot. 
 
Voting closes at 4.00pm on 18 September 2025. 

Music Department Showcase 
Concert 

Last week saw the Music Department students 
perform two concerts for Riverview School and 
Kerikeri Primary School and an evening Showcase 
Concert for whānau and friends. These concerts 
featured approximately 50 students from Year 9 to 
13, delighting their audiences with a range of 
instruments and a variety of music styles. Many of 
the performances were for Senior Music 
assessments as well as items from our Music 
Itinerant Programme and recent Rockquest 
success. 

Commerce Trip to Ngawha 
Innovation and Enterprise Park 

Year 11 Commerce students recently visited the 
Ngawha Innovation and Enterprise Park in 
Kaikohe. Students learnt about the diverse range of 
businesses and organisations operating from the 
Park including Kaikohe Berries, Natural Products 
Enterprises, and educational providers such as Te 
Pūkenga. The visit highlighted the positive impact 
these businesses are making on the local economy 
and community, while also showing our students a 
range of exciting career and business opportunities 
available in Te Tai Tokerau. A highlight of the day 
was a stop at Kaikohe Berry Farm, where students 
got a taste of how innovation and entrepreneurship 
can thrive here in our region. 

Aotearoa School Library Week 

During Aotearoa School Library Week, Julia Smith 

our Library Manager and the Student Librarians 

organised a variety of activities and quizzes for 

students to participate in throughout the week. 334 

mini book-covered chocolates were handed out to 

our readers and Comic artist Oscar Fong visited. 

The winner of the poster competition was 

Clementine Woodiwiss (Year 7). 
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Year 11 – 13 Mock Examinations 

Mock Examinations for Year 11 – 13 students will 
be taking place from Tuesday 2 September – 
Tuesday 9 September inclusive.   During this time, 
Year 11 – 13 students will be on study leave, and 
normal classes will not run for them.  Students will 
only be required at school when they have an 
examination or assessment scheduled.   
The purpose of these examinations is to give 
students an opportunity to sit practice external 
assessments in a formal examination setting, 
complete work towards externally assessed 
portfolio work, or work on internal assessments if a 
subject does not have any external assessment.   
 
The grades from these practice assessments may 
also be used to support derived grade applications 
at the end of the year should a student either be 
unable to sit their NCEA examinations or feel that 
their performance in an examination has been 
impaired, for reasons beyond their control.  More 
information about derived grades will be provided in 
Term 4 to students and parents. 

 
Additionally, opportunities for students to complete 
the new NCEA reading, writing and numeracy 
assessments are scheduled for students who are 
yet to meet these requirements. 
 
Morning sessions run from 9.00am – 12.00pm and 
afternoon sessions from 1.00pm to 4.00pm.     
 
Students should be at school, outside the 
scheduled room, at least 10 minutes before the 
start of a session.  A study room will be available 
for students at school for silent study. 
 
Normal classes for Year 11 – 13 students will 
resume on Wednesday 10 September. 
 
These examinations and assessment opportunities 
are an important part of the year, and we will be 
supporting students to make the most of this 
opportunity as they progress through their NCEA 
qualifications. 
 
A copy of the examination timetable is available on 
the Students Quicklinks page of our website, and 
via the school app.  

Year 10 CAAs 

In Weeks 8 and 9 of this term, our Year 10 students 
have the opportunity to participate in the Common 
Assessment Activities (CAAs), which are an 
important part of the NCEA framework. CAAs are a 
new, centrally-developed, and online way for 
students to demonstrate their literacy and 
numeracy skills.  
 
The main purpose of the CAAs is to ensure all 
students have a strong foundation in reading, 
writing, and mathematics before they move on to 
more advanced studies. Successfully completing 
these activities is a co-requisite for achieving any 
NCEA qualification—Level 1, Level 2, or Level 3. 
This means that even if a student earns enough 
credits to pass NCEA, they won't receive their 
qualification until they have also passed the literacy 
and numeracy CAAs. 
  
We are offering these assessments to our Year 10 
students this year to give them an early opportunity 
to meet this requirement. If they pass, they won't 
need to worry about it in future years. If they don't 
pass, they will have plenty of time and support to 
prepare for another attempt. These assessments 
are not pass/fail in the traditional sense; students 

https://www.kerikerihigh.ac.nz/quicklinks/student-quicklinks
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are simply required to demonstrate their 
proficiency. The results will be reported as either 
"Achieved" or "Not Achieved" for each of the three 
components: reading, writing, and numeracy. 
  
We believe that early engagement with the CAAs 
will give our students a significant advantage as 
they transition into the senior school and begin their 
NCEA journey. 

New School Jackets 

Dear Kerikeri High School Families 
 
We have experienced some faulty prints of the 
School Crest on the back of the school jackets and 
would like to investigate this further. We 
understand it's cold and wet, and you may not want 
to part with the jacket at this time. Please fill out 

this Google Form so we can collect the necessary 
information and devise a plan to replace your 
jacket, ensuring that we do not replace your faulty 
jacket from a faulty batch. 
 
Thank you, 
SAS and The Uniform Shoppe 

Government’s School Donation 
Scheme  

The Kerikeri High School Board of Trustees has 
again opted into the Ministry of Education’s School 
Donations Scheme for 2026. 

Parent and Caregiver Logins 

A reminder that authorised 
Parents and Caregivers can now 
login to FACTS, our student 
management software. This will 
allow you to view your student 
details including their timetable, 

check attendance, pay your account, and view your 
student’s data and reports.  There is a link to 
FACTS on the Whānau Quicklinks page of our 
School website.  
 
If you have not received an invitation by email or 
are experiencing any issues with this system, 
please reach out to us via facts@kerikerihigh.ac.nz 
or phone us on 09 407 8916.  

Fern Fuel for Schools’ 

Programme 

We would like to thank the following members of 

the community who are supporting Kerikeri High 

School through the Fern Fuel for Schools’ initiative. 

 

Bay of Islands Golf Club 

Brema Stock Ltd 

Otaha Station 

 

Once we reach the $1,000 mark we are eligible to 

redeem from a wide range of exciting packages, 

including sports equipment, technology, literacy 

resources, musical instruments and Vegepods. 

 

Fern Energy has just launched its Bali or Banff 

Promotion and it’s a win win for both our School 

and their customers. Every time a participating 

customer purchases 100L of bulk fuel through 

Fern, not only does our School receive 50 cents, 

but now the customer is also entered into the draw 

to win a $10,000 holiday voucher. 

Next Board of Trustees Meeting 

Our next Board of Trustees meeting will be at 
5.30pm on Wednesday 3 September, in the 
Boardroom. 

Upcoming Dates  

Out-of-Zone Ballot Closes – 27 August 
Out-of-Zone Ballot – 3 September 
Year 11-13 Mock Exams – 2 - 9 September 
Year 10 Lit and Num CAAs - 2 - 9 September 
Board of Trustees Election Closes – 10 September 
Daffodil Day Non-Uniform Day – 18 September 
Student Trustee Election Closes – 18 September  
New Parents & Whānau Evening – 18 September 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSe2MO0V1fGVNRHkVcGfARZYEqLbTXvdgyL01JUBV8M83aTZog/viewform?usp=header
mailto:facts@kerikerihigh.ac.nz
https://communications.fernenergy.co.nz/acton/ct/45820/s-0092-2507:0/Bct/l-00ac/l-00ac:a4/ct2_0/1/lu?sid=TV2%3AIHxipsR7B
https://communications.fernenergy.co.nz/acton/ct/45820/s-0092-2507:0/Bct/l-00ac/l-00ac:a4/ct2_0/1/lu?sid=TV2%3AIHxipsR7B
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Term 3 Ends – 19 September 
Term 4 Starts – 6 October 
Enrolment Evening - 9 October 
Labour Day – 27 October 
Senior Prizegiving – 31 October 
NCEA Exams – 4 - 29 November 
Year 9 and 10 Exams – 18 - 21 November 
Graduation Dinner – 25 November 
Year 10 Prizegiving and Year 8 Te Whakanui –  
    Celebration of Success – 9 December 
Year 9 Prizegiving and Year 7 Te Whakanui – 
    Celebration of Success -10 December 
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Kerikeri High School Website 

 
Our School website https://www.kerikerihigh.ac.nz/ has a range of information available for parents and 
students. Scrolling down the Home Page is a good way to start exploring the site and clicking on ‘Find out 
more’ will take you into these informative pages.  

 
Also on the Home Page are current School News articles and links to current Notifications and the latest 
Newsletters. 

https://www.kerikerihigh.ac.nz/
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